BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

JUDGE - Deb (Bisson) and lan are thrilled to announce the safe arrival of their son, Ryan on October 16, 2002, at Queensway Carleton Hospital in Ottawa. A little brother for Ashley, Proud grandparents are Iris Waller Bisson of Ormstown and Bruce and Valerie Judge of Kanata, Ont.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank all of our family, relatives and friends who helped to organize and attend our 40th Wedding Anniversary celebration. Our heartfelt thanks for the gifts, beautiful cards and wishes. Jimmie & Sheila Milne

Many thanks to the doctors and nurses at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful care that they gave me before Christmas 2001 and for my eye. Also would like to thank the Valleyfield Hospital and visits from Rev. Kate Jordan and friends.

Laurette Patterson Prevost

I would like to thank Dr. Aikin, nurses and staff on the third floor of the Barria Memorial Hospital for your patience, kindness, and excellent TLC, shown me while I was a patient there. Also a thank-you to our local CLSC nurses for the outstanding homecare. As well, thanks for visits, cards, and phone calls. All was greatly appreciated.

Herb Banning

The family of the late Myrtle Moore wants to thank the doctors, nurses and staff members of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the care that was given to Myrtle. To all relatives, friends and neighbors and the Hemmingford Legion for their support and donations. All was greatly appreciated. Thank-you.

Garth & John Moore & families

The family of the late Emilio Laplante would like to thank relatives, friends and neighbors for their kind expressions of sympathy and generous donations made in his memory. Your thoughtfulness at this difficult time is greatly appreciated, Please accept this as our personal thank-you.



CARD OF THANKS

I want to thank Dr. Malec and the hospital staff of the Barrie for the excellent care and concern that was shown to me when I was a patient there recently. Also I am very appreciative of the many cards, good wishes, visits and other acts of kindness from family, relatives, friends and neighbours that I have received during my angoing recovery.

Sincerely, Nick Furcall

ENGAGED

BARRINGTON-STEVENSON - Ann and Bill Barrington of Rockburn wish to announce the engagement of their daughter, Tammy to Tim Stevenson, son of Betty and Norman Stevenson of Franklin Centre, No wedding date has been set.

Man killed in Ste-Barbe crash

A 24 year-old Valleyfield man was killed and two other people hurt in a head-on collision involving two pick-up trucks on Route 132 in Ste-Barbe Sunday afternoon.

According to police, a moment's inattention caused one of the small trucks to swerve into the lane of an oncoming vehicle just before 3 p.m. The driver of one vehicle, Martin Arsenault of Valleyfield, was taken to hospital in Valleyfield with serious injuries, and died later, police said. A 23-year-old male passenger in the victim's truck, and a St-Anicet woman, 47, who was the other driver involved, were treated in hospital for minor injuries.

(JT/PL)

